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May 24, 2012
The Honorable Larry Gossett
Chair, King County Council

Room 1200

C O U R T H O U S E

Dear Councilmember Gossett:
This letter transmits two ordinances regarding approval of a new headquarters lease for the Department of Development and Environmental Services (DDES).  The first ordinance approves a new lease for DDES in eastern King County.  The second ordinance approves a supplemental appropriation of just over $1 million to fund necessary tenant improvements, furniture and equipment, moving expenses and data connectivity.  Over the long term, this proposal will result in better service for County residents and cost savings to the DDES Fund. 
DDES is seeking to relocate its headquarters from the Blackriver Building in Renton to the City of Snoqualmie, chiefly due to downsizing in response to a reduction in development and permitting.  This proposal also recognizes the shrinking service area for DDES due to annexations, incorporations, and market dynamics, and the lease provides a location closer to the department’s future customer base. 
The Facilities Management Division (FMD) successfully negotiated substantial savings in the new leased space, including a 50% rent discount for the first year. The landlord will invest just over $1.2 million in architectural and tenant improvements, and the County’s capital costs are estimated to require new appropriation of $1,027,252, which effectively is another 50% savings or cost-sharing that the landlord is willing to provide.
Over the next 10 years DDES will achieve rent savings beyond the immediate capital costs of approximately $3.7 million, when compared to the internal charges associated with the agency’s current oversized occupancy at the Blackriver Building.  DDES customers will benefit from these savings through lower costs.  
Over the long term, this proposal is approximately cost neutral to the County.  The $3.7 million of DDES rent savings created by this move is offset by an estimated loss in building value for the Blackriver Building of about $2.8 million.  In addition, the General Fund will assume the Blackriver Building debt service, from which DDES is relieved until the building is sold or the space leased again.  However, the programmatic advantages of the Snoqualmie location and resulting savings in occupancy costs favor this transaction.
Thank you for your consideration of this legislation, which fully supports the King County Stategic Plan goals of financial stewardship and service excellence.
If you have any questions, please feel free to contact Kathy Brown, Director, Facilities Management Division, at 206-296-0630, or John Starbard, Director, Deparment of Development and Environmental Services, at 206-296-6700.
Sincerely,

Dow Constantine

King County Executive
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